
Summary of Burtle Parish Council Meeting – February 2021  

A virtual meeting was held on 3rd February 2021 

Highways – Potholes in Mark Road and deterioration of road surface in Halterpath Drove 

have been reported to Highways Dept. Potholes in Westhay Broad drove have been 

repaired.  

Drainage Board are hoping to carryout work on culverts to alleviate flooding by pond in 

Robins Lane.  

Planning The following applications have been granted by Sedgemoor District Council  

55/20/00008 Demolition of ancillary storage/classroom and stone outbuildings and erection 

of a single dwelling with integral garage, widening of existing vehicular entrance and 

erection of an ancillary unit of holiday accommodation on site of Dutch barn (to be 

demolished) at Chapel Hill Farm, Mark Road, Burtle          

 55/20/00009 Change of use of land from highways to residential use in order to facilitate 

the erection of a new boundary wall at site of Burtle Inn, Catcott Broad Drove, Burtle. NB 

This only relates to planning permission. Separate application has to be made to Department for 

Transport to stop up the highway. 

Traffic through the Village less than satisfactory reply received from Traffic Engineer   

regarding the unfinished white lining in the village and other issues discussed at site 

meeting. New Officer now in post - email to be sent to clarify situation.  

Fly tipping continues to be a nuisance in the parish 

Next meeting Wednesday 3rd March 2021 at 7. 30pm.This will be a virtual meeting with 

everyone welcome to attend. 

 

 


